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Our meeting location is Boston Pizza 

1045 Columbia, New Westminster, BC 
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Aug 10-12 Triple Regional – PIR  SCCA/OR Portland, Or 
Aug 18&19 BC Historic Motor Races – MRP VRCBC Mission, BC 
Aug 18&19 ICSCC Race #11 – PIR CSCC Portland, Or 
Aug 19 Pocono Indycar 400 Indycar Long Pond, Pa 
Aug 19 Virginia Grand Prix IMSA Alton, Va 
Aug 22 META Meeting – Boston Pizza 7:30 New West, BC 
Aug 25&26 Karting #9 / Western Championship - 

Greg Moore Raceway 
WCKC Chilliwack, BC 

Sep 2 Portland Grand Prix Indycar Portland, Or 
Sep 8&9 Columbia River Classic – PIR SOVREN Portland, Or 
Sep 8&9 Karting #10 - Greg Moore Raceway WCKC Chilliwack, BC 
Sep 9 Monterey Grand Prix – Laguna IMSA Monterey, Ca 
Sep 15 SCCBC Meeting – MRP 5:30 Mission, BC 
Sep 15&16 CACC Race #5 – MRP SCCBC Mission, BC 
Sep 15&16 ICSCC Race #12&13  – TRMP IRDC Shelton, Wa 
Sep 15&16 Lucky Dog Racing 9+6hr – ORP  LDR Grass Valley, Or 
Sep 16 Grand Prix of Sonoma Indycar Sonoma, Ca 
Sep 22&23 Fall Finale – PR SOVREN Seattle, Wa 
Sep 26 META Meeting – Boston Pizza 7:30 New West, BC 
Sep 28-30 Pacific Forest Stage Rally WCRA Merritt, BC 

 

The Vintage Racing Club 
of BC 

is pleased to invite you to participate in the  
 

2018 British Columbia Historic 
Motor Races  

Mission Raceway Park Road Course, Mission, BC  
August 18 and 19, 2018.  

 
There will also be a Test and Tune day on Friday, August 17. 

  



Presidents Report 
 
Wow how time flies, summer is half over already. As I write this the Conference race at Mission is a week in 
the past, the BCHMR is two weeks away, and don’t forget we have a special meeting at the end of August. As I 
was going through old Mayday newsletters I also realized it was 40 years ago that I started getting ready to 
compete in motorsports. 
 
I missed the conference race, choosing instead to spend time with my daughters and my grandchildren – some 
of that time on Gabriola Island. I can only hope someone else will report on the Conference race elsewhere in 
this newsletter.   
 
Stanton Guy would like to thank all those that have already signed up for the BCHMR, I would like to remind 
the rest of you to sign up soon. As of today, Friday August 3, 2018 there are 78 entries so it looks like there will 
be a good turnout for that event.   
There are many first time entrants and they are expecting a Porsche 906 that used to run at Westwood. There 
will a write-up on this car in the BCHMR program. I’m not sure at this time if the Porsche 906 will do 
demonstration laps or not, but hopefully it will.  
John Randall is the guest of honour; make sure you read the program for more information on John.  
Al Ores will be recognised for his 50 years of racing, mostly competing in a Formula Vee. It should be noted 
that Al Ores raced other cars as well, including a Datsun 510 Claimer (the 510 claimers became the Westwood 
Radial Challenge series, which is when I started racing a 510, and finally the Datsun Radial Challenge class – 
they usually ran with the Hondas in the heyday of the Honda Michelin series at Westwood). 

 

John Randal is #22 on the right, fighting for the 
lead in his Brabham BT5. GVMPS photo 

 Al Ores in his 1976 Caldwell FV D13. Brent 
Martin Photo 

 
At our next meeting, on Wednesday August 22, we will be voting on the changes to our bylaws, this is a must 
attend meeting. The Bylaws Committee has worked hard to bring the Bylaws up to date and should be thanked 
for their hard work. 
 
You may get a laugh out of an article I wrote 40 years ago, look for “FUTURE CLAIMER ROLLED” on page 5 in the 
July 1978 Mayday. Some may think the cars I have owned in the recent past were “gems”, but they have 
nothing on the rolling junkyards I’d owned in the distant past. I only have a decent vehicle now because my 
youngest daughter, Chantelle, gave me her old 2008 Mazda Tribute (with only 60,000 Kilometers under its belt) 
so I’d stop driving “Dad Cars” – she was concerned that with my health issues I would be in bad shape (or 
worse) if I had to do one of my typical roadside repairs.  
For those that don’t know a vehicle I acquire for my daily driver usually has about 400,000 kilometers on it 
before I get it (usually in non running condition so I can get it for nothing). Well my first race car was what you 
might expect for someone with these low standards. Oh, as for the Mazda Tribute, even though I’m not working 
right now, I’ve managed to average just under 20,000 Kilometers a year over the two years since Chantelle gave 
it to me – this should give you an idea of how little downtime my “junkers” had. 
  



Some other META History, that is less about me, are also in the July 1978 issue of the Mayday and probably 
worth the read – for instance we (META) volunteered at several off road events that year. There was no August 
(or September) issue of the Mayday in 1978. 
 
25 years ago, in August of 1993 META was getting 
ready for the third Vancouver Molson Indy. Topics 
in the August issue of the 1993 issue of the Mayday 
included reminders about crossing the track during 
a race. The cartoon to the right is from the 1993 
issue of the Mayday 
 
10 years ago, besides looking forward to the 2008 
British Columbia Historic Motor races there was 
much written in the Mayday about the then 
upcoming first ever Children’s Charity Grand Prix 
in September of 2008. I actually miss the CCGP; 
the racing was very competitive as I remember. 
 
 

Mike Bailey 
META President. 

 

 
 
 

 

Special Resolution regarding META By-laws to be voted on at the August Meeting. 
 
Excerpt of notice sent out July 20th: 
 
-The new B.C. Societies Act came into effect on November 28, 2016, giving every pre-existing society two 
years (i.e., until November 28, 2018) to 'transition' to it. The basic driver for this new Act is to have all official 
BC Registry files in digital form (only) and available online; no more paper files. 
 
-The committee set up to review the META bylaws spent many hours discussing and proposing changes. The 
bylaws have been rewritten to make them clearer and remove any potentially conflicting statements.   
  
-We are required to have any changes approved by Special Resolution at a Club meeting and that current 
members be given a minimum of 21 days notice of this intention. (Notice was sent July 20th) 
 
-We are proposing to request the approval of these new bylaws at the Club general meeting on August 22, 2018 
at Boston Pizza, New Westminster. 
 

Please plan on attending this meeting 
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https://www.motorsportreg.com/events/2018-british-columbia-historic-motor-races-bchmr-mission-raceway-park-015282 
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From the August 2000 edition of the Mayday 
 
Dear Editor: 
 
 I just put down the latest edition of the Mayday and just had to fire up the Pentium and let her rip. First a 
few comments, Nancy Bibby- sorry to see you leave you did a terrific job as a Mayday editor/contributor. Next, 
to the slightly built lady with the long blonde hair (Erin Ebelmesser) keep up the good work and WHO the heck 
is the young gentlemen with the dark hair and beard!!! (Andrew I’m all over this one) merit badges to you both, 
it’s not often marshals get the recognition they so justly deserve. 
 
 Now to the good stuff, three race weekends in a row for me, Portland CART race followed by the 
Historic race in Seattle and then the SCCBC race in Mission, three different tracks, three different sanctioning 
bodies but for the most part all the same workers.  
All three with your alert’s/flat tow’s/quick responses/waving yellow’s/mechanical’s or meat balls/surface or 
debris/furled black’s and so on and so on, My God! my head is still spinning, all this with a common goal in 
mind but so many different ways of doing things, geezus people can we get our collective stuff together?  
E-Crew, roll now at this track, send out the pace car at this track, don’t you dare go out there on this track, 
what’s up with that? I feel like taking that radio and.......Comments? (there you go young man in the dark hair 
and beard, that might get some interesting feedback and you did say “As the editor I’ll print almost anything”). 
 
 Now to the racing, Portland CART, one word-HOT!!! Track temp in the pit’s 140 degrees, I had two 
pit’s of my own to cover as well as to my left Dwayne Yackew (second year pit worker) and next to him, my 
son John at his first CART race. To my right my good friend George (Orange Heart) Chambers working his first 
race in the pits (good job by the way bud! You can watch my back any time). Pretty uneventful CART and Lites 
races but answered a lot of questions and went through a lot of protocol and “what ifs”.  
 
 Then there was the NASCAR! Bubba Butt Crack and the boys in Dwayne’s pit had a few problems with 
their pit stop, seems they didn’t remember to burp the air from the fuel can. The car came in for gas and tires, 
the tires went on but the gas wouldn’t go in and every time Bubba pulled out the gas can, (I counted four times) 
about a gallon or so would run down the side of the car and onto the ground. The crew chief had enough and 
told the driver to GO GO GO!!! The car came down off the jack spinning the tires in the gas and kicked it up on 
the exhaust pipes and WHOOSH!!! A kick’in little 8 foot fire ball emerged from the back of the car.  
The car left the pits with the rear quarter panel ablaze not to be seen again until mechanical problems brought 
him back with a nice scorch mark around the fuel fill port and over the sponsor’s logo (outback barbecue steak 
sauce!!!). 
 
 Meanwhile back in the pit’s Bubba and the boys couldn’t get their darn red fire bottle to work and one of 
them decided to try one of them newfangled chrome ones that the CART guys had, (you know, the one’s with 
the water in them) he pulled the pin and let the fire have it! Instantly doubling the size of the fire.  
Well they decided that that was just about enough and they all dove out of the pit box, just in time for Dwayne 
and John to get in there. Dwayne put the fire out as I came running from my pit area with my bottle (you know, 
the red one) but left a couple of gallons of steaming gas in the pit stall, just as I turned my head to yell for some 
water to cool this whole mess down here comes a half full bucket and my son at the other end with a smirk on 
his face and his eyes big as saucers and here I thought he never listened to a word I said. 
 
 That night at the worker party (steak and all the fix’ins) I had to buy my son a beer (he’s 17 but he 
deserved it) and we partied with Don L (Loved that flask of Buka Bud!) Steve B (those shades are too cool Bib) 
and the rest of the E-Crew and turn workers, we all had a great time, Cave Bond included, although he ate too 
many jelly belly’s and was a little under the weather the rest of the weekend. 
  



 Seattle, race weekend number two, cloudy, cold, hot, rain and all that stuff. The three wheeled Morgan 
two cylinder, he was a fly’in around the 2.25 mile track. The Bugatti/Alfa’s/ Porche’s/ Vette’s/ Stang’s/ Lotus’s 
(is that too many “s’s”) a must see and work for anyone who hasn’t done this race. The worker appreciation is 
incredible, pancake breakfast, croissant lunches and worker BBQ’s with a band and silent auction for The 
Children’s Hospital. The goody bag was loaded with T-shirt, coffee, syrup, car cleaner, program, poster and a 
dash plaque. 
 
 Then there was the racing, eight racing groups in the morning (practice) followed by eight after lunch 
(qualifying). On Saturday out of a total sixteen race group’s the truck I was on went out fifteen times! Flat 
tow’s, track clean up, oil of course and a few cars into tire barriers etc. One car an Orange Mustang hit the tire 
barrier in turn 2 and landed backwards on top about six feet in the air, we brought out the flat bed wrecker (they 
call it a roll back in the States) and just winched it on the truck and it was gone in five minutes.  
 
 Sunday had its fair share of work, an Alfa rolled over in turn one and bent the car up something bad but 
the driver walked away. Vic Edelbrock rolled his Lidster in the turn four area and had to be taken out by 
ambulance but was out with sore ribs about thirty minutes later not much the worse for wear except that his car 
will need a lot of work on that hand hammered aluminum body. There were a lot of cars into the tire walls as 
Anne will tell you they all seemed to like her turn (turn six) for some reason. 
 
 Sunday night after the BBQ and wobbly pop’s we retired to the camp site and lo and behold later on it 
started to rain, we put out the awning on the Battle Star (mom and dad’s motor home) attached a tarp supplied 
by Steve and Nancy B and tied it to Don and Lise’s minivan and proceeded with the wine and cheese party and 
watched the kids in the pouring rain play tackle Frisbee, way too much fun! (PS-Thanks for the Coheeba Mark) 
 
 Monday morning the rain was still coming down and at about nine or so when it let up they decided to 
dry the track out with vehicle’s, LOT’S of vehicles!! There must have been forty driving around the track and 
wouldn’t you know it one of them was leaking OIL! They stopped them all in turn nine to have a look to see 
who it was and the pack stacked up for a block to wait their turn to see if it was them.  
The track dried and the racing went on but the rain resumed during the last race and the leader came out of turn 
nine did a 360 and hit the wall on the straight, (sigh-here we go again) the driver was fine and the race 
continued at one of the slowest paces I have ever seen, for a while I thought the Morgan was going to catch up 
to them all and win!  
 
The drive home was rainy, heavy in spots and when we got to the border crossing at just before ten there was 
ONE crossing lane open!!!!! Long weekend, ten at night and one border crossing lane open!? Come on people, 
who’s running this Country? 
 
 Mission Raceway Park, race weekend number three, (whew) get to the track early to set up the turns and 
the truck’s. Weather? Hell I can’t remember! Alert’s? You tell me? Flat tow’s, oil spill’s? More than likely, 
worker dinner, um hamburgers I think. Sleep well on Sunday night? Oh Yeah!! But most of all, had a lot of 
FUN!!  
 
Thank you everyone.  
 
 

Mike Zosiak  
  
 
(Editors Note: The young gentlemen isn’t so young anymore, is still the editor of the Mayday, and will still print just about anything!!) 
  



From: https://www.indycar.com/News/2018/07/07-17-Laguna-Seca-added-to-2019-schedule 
 

WeatherTech Raceway Laguna Seca to host 2019 INDYCAR season finale  
By INDYCAR | Published: Jul 17, 2018  
 
INDYCAR and WeatherTech Raceway Laguna Seca announced that the historic Northern California road 
course with deep Indy car roots will return to the schedule in 2019. 
 
The three-year agreement, approved today by the Monterey County Board of Supervisors overseeing operation 
of the facility, calls for Laguna Seca to be the host site of the final race of the 2019 Verizon IndyCar Series 
season. Next year’s race weekend will be Sept. 20-22. The remainder of the series schedule will be announced 
later. 
 
Laguna Seca held Indy car races annually from 1983-2004. The 2.238-mile permanent road course near 
Monterey, California, was the site of the season finale from 1989-96. 
 
Mark Miles, president and CEO of Hulman & Company, which owns INDYCAR and Indianapolis Motor 
Speedway, praised the agreement that returns Indy car racing to the track. 
 
“I can’t imagine a more attractive destination location for INDYCAR’s season finale,” Miles said. “Monterey is 
a place people want to be, and we will bring all of our guests. I think it’s a great choice for us.” 
 
The 22 previous Indy car races at Laguna Seca have seen their share of the sport’s greats drive to victory. 
Bobby Rahal won four consecutive years at Laguna Seca and Danny Sullivan, Michael Andretti, Paul Tracy, 
Bryan Herta and Patrick Carpentier each won twice. One of the most famous racing moments in Indy car 
history occurred at Laguna Seca in 1996, when Alex Zanardi completed a daring last-lap pass of Herta in the 
famous downhill Corkscrew turn to get the race win. 
 
“It’s great news, but I might be biased,” Rahal, now co-owner of the Rahal Letterman Lanigan Racing team that 
competes in the Verizon IndyCar Series, said of the agreement. “I personally won four Indy car races there and 
won my first Can-Am race there. Our Indy car team won with Bryan Herta and Max Papis and our sports car 
team won IMSA races there, so I would almost bet you that Laguna Seca is the site of more victories for me as a 
driver and team owner combined of any track I’ve ever raced on. 
 
“There is nothing better than the Monterey Bay area, and it’s a great circuit that always drew great crowds, so 
I’m thrilled to have Indy car racing coming back to a circuit I love so much. We will put on a good show, for 
sure.” 
 
The competition expects to be just as fierce and exciting when the Verizon IndyCar Series heads to the popular 
Monterey-Carmel area on the California coast to complete the 2019 season. For 12 years running, the Verizon 
IndyCar Series championship hasn’t been decided until the last race on the schedule. 
 
“The return of INDYCAR to its spiritual road racing home of Laguna Seca is a tremendous honor and testament 
to the appeal of Monterey, and through the support of the County of Monterey will provide a significant 
economic benefit to our area businesses,” said Timothy McGrane, CEO of WeatherTech Raceway Laguna Seca.  
 
“We are looking forward to creating more memories in race fans’ minds like Bobby Rahal’s four consecutive 
Indy car wins from 1984-1987, Mario Andretti’s farewell race in 1994 and Alex Zanardi’s last-lap overtaking of 
Bryan Herta in the Corkscrew in 1996 that simply became known as ‘The Pass.’” 
  



From: https://racer.com/2018/08/03/imsa-releases-2019-schedule/ 
 

IMSA releases 2019 schedule 
By: Marshall Pruett | August 3, 2018 4:40 PM 
  
Continuity is the theme running through IMSA’s 2019 WeatherTech SportsCar Championship calendar as all of 
the current tracks will be retained and no new venues will be used. 
 
The only provisional event is Detroit, which is the subject of a City Council vote to continue as a circuit for the 
combined Verizon IndyCar Series and IMSA weekend in early July. 
 
IMSA’s Prototype class will compete in 10 rounds, GT Daytona will partake in 10 events that count toward the 
championship, and if Detroit is confirmed, it would be a non-points event. It would, however, count toward the 
new WeatherTech Sprint Cup championship for GTD entrants to pursue during the seven standard-length events 
like Mid-Ohio, Detroit, etc. 
IMSA’s factory GT Le Mans class is the only category left with 11 points-paying races. 
 
“As we head to the conclusion of the 2018 season, our event promoters have enjoyed record, or near-record 
attendance for WeatherTech Championship events, and our 2019 schedule will allow those same promoters to 
build on that momentum,” said IMSA President Scott Atherton. 
 
“IMSA has been fortunate for the past several years to have a schedule that includes the very best road courses 
and road racing events in North America, and we are thrilled to confirm our return to these same venues in 
2019.” 
 
One interesting scheduling choice can be found in the timing of IMSA’s WeatherTech Raceway Laguna Seca 
event in September, which takes place the week prior to IndyCar’s Monterey return. With North America’s two 
primary road racing properties loading into the same track within a matter of days, it will be interesting to see 
whether local fans will choose one over the other, or attend both. 
 
IMSA has dropped its annual test at Sebring from its plans, making the Roar Before The 24 its only official test. 
Times and dates for IMSA’s WeatherTech Championship broadcasts on NBC and NBCSN will be announced at 
a later date. All races will be available on the NBC Sports App. 
 

2019 IMSA WeatherTech SportsCar Championship schedule: 
 
Date Venue Classes/Duration TV 

Jan. 4-6   
Roar Before The Rolex 24 At Daytona 
Daytona International Speedway 
Daytona Beach, Florida 

DPi/LMP2/GTLM/GTD 
3-day test N/A 

Jan. 24-27 
Rolex 24 At Daytona 
Daytona International Speedway 
Daytona Beach, Florida 

DPi/LMP2/GTLM/GTD 
24 hours NBCSN 

March 13-16 
Mobil 1 Twelve Hours of Sebring 
Sebring International Raceway 
Sebring, Florida 

DPi/LMP2/GTLM/GTD 
12 hours NBCSN/CNBC 

April 12-13 BUBBA burger SportsCar Grand Prix  
Long Beach, Calif. 

DPi/LMP2/GTLM  
100 minutes 

NBCSN 

May 3-5 Mid-Ohio Sports Car Course 
Lexington, Ohio 

DPi/LMP2/GTLM/GTD 
2 hours, 40 minutes 

NBCSN 



May 31-June 1 Chevrolet Detroit Belle Island Grand Prix 
Detroit, Michigan* 

DPi/LMP2 (GTD Sprint Cup) 
100 minutes NBCSN 

June 28-30 
Sahlen’s Six Hours of The Glen 
Watkins Glen, New York 

DPi/LMP2/GTLM/GTD 
6 hours NBCSN 

July 5-7 
Canadian Tire Motorsport Park 
Bowmanville, Ontario, Canada 

DPi/LMP2/GTLM/GTD 
2 hours, 40 minutes NBC 

July 19-20 
Northeast Grand Prix 
Lakeville, Connecticut 

GTLM/GTD 
2 hours, 40 minutes NBCSN 

Aug. 2-4 
Road America 
Elkhart Lake, Wisconsin 

DPi/LMP2/GTLM/GTD 
2 hours, 40 minutes NBCSN 

Aug. 23-25 
VIRginia International Raceway 
Danville, Virginia 

GTLM/GTD 
2 hours, 40 minutes NBCSN 

Sept. 13-15 
WeatherTech Raceway Laguna Seca 
Monterey, California 

DPi/LMP2/GTLM/GTD 
2 hours, 40 minutes NBC 

Oct. 10-12 
Petit Le Mans 
Brazelton, Georgia 

DPi/LMP2/GTLM/GTD 
10 hours NBC/NBCSN 

*Subject to final local government approval 
 
 
 

 
 
Volunteer Registration for Race Events 
 
This is a call out to all our fabulous race event volunteers! 
 
As we did last year, we have created a registration event for the race weekends on MotorsportReg at 
sccbc.motorsportreg.com  
 
If you are coming out to the volunteer on a race weekend, please complete the registration process so we know 
you're coming. 
 
Thank you all and have a great racing season! 
 
SCCBC Registrar 
 

CACC Logbooks 
 
Logbooks can be dropped in a box to be available at Tech (same as for the drivers logbooks) and the Steward or 
Course Marshal will sign for the event. 
Drop them off in the morning and pick them up at the end of day 
 
 

  



From the August 2001 edition of the Mayday 
 
Excerpt from telephone interview with Christian Fittipaldi. Taken from CART.com website. 
 
CART MEDIA TELECONFERENCE 
Presented By WorldCom 
T.E. McHALE 
10 Jul 2001 03:08 PM –0700 
 
Q. Are drivers aware of the officials, the people doing the flagging? Do you think much about them and what 
they contribute to the sport and your weekend and the role that they may or may not have? 
 
CHRISTIAN FITTIPALDI: Oh, yeah. At least I do, I don't know about the other drivers. There's no doubt about 
it, immediately, you are coming down the street and you are like -- (inaudible) -- quick corner at the end of the 
straight and see the yellow flag waving a couple meters before you get to the turn, you are obviously going to 
brake a lot earlier and you're going to start working around, there's no doubt about it. If it wasn't for the marshal, 
there's a lot of extra incidents in my opinion, in motor racing in general would have happened. 
 
Q. Do you ever interact with them? There's people that when they have standard volunteers, and they have a lot 
of  -- spend a lot of their time and money to sort of play this role, do the drivers appreciate that impact that they 
have, sort of doing something so that you guys can do what you do? 
 
CHRISTIAN FITTIPALDI: I think we do -- yeah, I think we do because in the drivers briefing, usually we 
always comment, like there's always one driver out there that says the guy that is in turn 1 is flagging very well 
this weekend, for example like Portland is a classical example, when you are coming out of the pits in Portland, 
your first turn is very quick. So during the drivers meeting, we comment the guy that is in turn one that is telling 
us there's a car coming -- and a whole car coming, he's doing a very good job, but the guy that is doing a very 
poor job, I almost came together with two cars during the test session or qualifying, whatever, so he needs to be 
more aware of when it comes down to the race. So I think that we drivers in general, there's no doubt about it. 
We're always the same way; that the marshals take care of us, we also try to take care of them the best way as 
possible. 
 
Q. They are vulnerable -- does that ever come into your mind when you get into some kind of accident in a 
corner that there are people behind those walls? 
 
CHRISTIAN FITTIPALDI: I don't agree with you, vulnerable, like they are protected. I think no one is 
vulnerable out there -- like everyone is very special out there, and it doesn't matter what he's doing, like he is 
working hard for something. And I think that the same way if we are going to think that way the same way that 
you said, okay, maybe he's a little bit more exposed, what we also are exposed, also. There's a very high risk in 
our sport and if a marshal is exposed to extra risks out there, we are also exposed to extra risks, and we know 
what those risks are. So it is not that there's someone out there forcing us drivers to go out there and race the 
same way that there is no one out there forcing the marshals to flag a turn. You really don't have to be there. 
 
Q. But you all work together? 
 
CHRISTIAN FITTIPALDI: Exactly. The same way that when there's a flag and someone is pushing a doctor 
here or there because the car spun, we try it take care of them. I'm pretty sure that they try to take care of us the 
best way as possible. 
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